
 

 

Invitation to EUME All-Members Meeting - A Letter from the Balcombs 
 
Michael and Fumiko Balcomb 
September 28, 2020 
 
Invitation to Online Meeting on Wednesday 30th September from 7pm–8:30pm BST 
 
A Letter from Michael and Fumiko Balcomb 
 

 
 
Dear Families of Europe and the Middle East, 
 
Fumiko and I send our warm greetings from London. Thank you to all of you who once again supported 
our True Mother with the most recent Rally of Hope this weekend. We all stayed up late, but special 
appreciation must go to our video and internet team, Achim Pock, Mateo Ziko and Asif Ulfat who didn't 
sleep at all as they worked to bring the successful highlights program together yesterday afternoon. 
Another big shout-out to Jacques Marion and all the UPF stalwarts who helped put together the additional 
interventions, and to Donna Martijn for her inspiration emceeing. And a grateful "thank you" to everyone 
who donated generously to the rally –I am sure that this outpouring of love and devotion will greatly 
encourage True Parents and our Heavenly Parent. Well done, everyone! We are surely on God's Winning 
team! 
 
Soon we will enter the all-important final three months of this year. True Father always used to say that 
this was the time when the offering can be made and accepted. There are a lot of new developments and 
updates to share with you, and so I would like to announce that we will have an important all members 
Zoom meeting this Wednesday 30th September from 7pm-8:30pm BST, starting with the usual weekly 
prayer. 
 
In that meeting we will cover the following: 
 

Victory Celebration and Report of the 2nd Rally of Hope 
 
True Mother's dedication of two new facilities at the HJ Cheonwon 
 
Preparations for celebrating the 10th October "HJ Cheonbo Festival" online and in person 
 
A special 21-day devotion condition that will run from 8th October – 27th October. Originally 
intended for those who have been recognized as HTM Victors, this is now expanded and all 
members are invited to participate in full or in part. 
 
Plans and calendar for the remainder of 2020, including CheonBo liberation programs in every 
nation, the next Rally of Hope, UPF and UPF association meetings, WFWP programs, and much 
more. 

 
It is not easy to keep ourselves up-to-date with all the fast-moving developments of the Providence, so we 
would like to urge you to be present in person and hear the news for yourselves. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael and Fumiko Balcomb 
Regional Group Chair, Europe and the Middle East 




